- Number 1 storage tank is done and in operation as of last week. There are still some
 odds and ends to repair. A Cla-Val needs to be rebuilt and the telemetry system needs
 to be inspected by an electrician. The tank should be good for another 20 years. This
 was funded by a CDBG Grant facilitated by CAG. Total cost is around \$200,000.00 + or -.
 I don't have an accurate figure yet but will have by next meeting.
- The Community Center is completed and is now open for use.
- The Swimming pool has been refinished this month and final painting is under way. A
 new diving board mount was custom built and installed. No more rust. New shower
 valves were installed and all six showers are in operation.
- We lost a transmission this month on the gray truck. A rebuild is underway.
- A two man crew has been hauling branches daily. This is our largest deficit in public works. The whole town is paying for 20% of the population. A \$15.00 charge has to be implemented so we don't wind up back in the negative. The council needs to address this issue with a motion of \$15.00 per person needing branch removal from now on.
- All police cars have been repaired and are back on line.
- The ball fields have been cleaned and new sprinkler heads were installed. The bleachers have been painted and they look good.
- Parks have been mowed and cleaned and are ready for summer activities.
- Alley ways are next on the agenda to be cleaned and mowed.
- This has been a very busy month for the public works workers and they deserve a "thanks" when you see them.
- A water rate study is underway.
- The USDA loan/grant is close to submitting, just a few more papers to get filled out.
- A PER report needs to be submitted by our engineering firm NCS for the USDA grant/loan.

Sincerely

Don Jones, Town Manager